
April 24, 2022 

Dear Parents, Teachers, Staff and Community Members of Hollins High School this is 
Principal Robert Florio with your weekly update: 

 Hearty congratulations to our students, teachers and staff involved with our Spring 
Musical Beauty and the Beast. Our thespians under the direction of Mr. Chris Clark, 
choreography of Ms. Beth McGowan, the vocal arrangement of Ms. Chelsea Gentner 
and the music direction of Mr. Austin Blount and Dr. Nick Stefanic put on a 
charmingly spectacular production that was enjoyed by patrons old and young. 
Outstanding work and demonstration of collaboration work and what can be 
achieved when individuals work together for a greater goal than personal 
aggrandizement 

 Congratulations to our senior Lady Royals Softball players Ms. April Dominquez and 
Kaitlyn Touchton, who were celebrated this past week at Senior Night, for their 
contributions to our team and school. 

 Congratulations to sophomore Eva Levi for winning the best essay contest on what it 
means to be an American at our local Northeast Exchange Club. Eva’s essay will now 
compete with the best in the state for top honors. Great job Eva and good luck 

 Come out and celebrate our Senior Baseball players this Wednesday April 27 home 
vs. Boca Ciega at 7 pm. Ceremony to celebrate the seniors to begin at 6:30 pm. 
Tickets available on gofan.co 

 Senior Week starts Monday April 25 – culminating with Senior Breakfast at the Don 
Caesar on Friday April 29th and Grad Bash on Saturday at Universal Studios. We have 
many seniors who have not paid their senior fees – please contact Ms. Rockne to do 
so immediately so that your student can participate in all these special events 

 We will again be testing our Biology and US History EOCs on Saturday morning. US 
History will be on Saturday 5/7 and Biology on Saturday 5/14. WE will have a catered 
breakfast at 8:30 with a review before this important test.   

 Testing season is upon us as our students embark on FSA/EOC/AICE and AP 
examinations through the end of the school year. Please have your students 
prepared, rested and ready to do their best. If our students show up and do their 
best, we can and will reach our goals! Together we can make this happen! 

o Students in 9th and 10th grade will need and utilize their school issued laptop 
for all EOC/FSA examinations. Make sure your student brings theirs to school. 
Any student in 9th and 10th grade without a school issued laptop should see 
their administrator 

 Extended Learning will continue every Monday through Thursday in our Media 
Center from 2 to 3 pm. Teachers from all core area academics are available to assist 
your student with homework, test preparation and tutoring 

 Seniors who need a Math Concordant score to graduate should attend our PERT 
Prep sessions every Wednesday followed by the PERT Test 



 Seniors in need of a Reading Concordant score will take the non-college-reportable 
SAT on Wednesday April 26 

Enjoy the rest of your evening surrounded by good friends and family in good health 
and high spirits! 

See you at the top! 

 


